	Winterbourne Duck Pond
After the unfortunate events during the summer the Parish Council is currently investigating installing an aerating pump. 
The electricity supply has been installed and a suitable pump will be installed before next summer.

The Parish Council would like to thank Selwood plant hire for the use of a pump this summer at no cost this was very much appreciated. 
Winterbourne Community Association

There have been major changes at the Community Centre lately, a centre manager, Kelly Gower  has been appointed, who will be responsible for the running of the building and operation of the bar and Mandy Nicholls as new business manager. Already the changes are having a beneficial effect as business is increasing a relaunch day was held at the end of October    
that will hopefully increase local awareness of the facilities. 
To find out more visit the website: www.wadca.co.uk or e mail on: ca.winterbourne@gmail.com
North Fringe to Hengrove Metro Bus Project

There are several short closures of the A4174 Avon ring road from the Willy Wicket roundabout to the Bromley Heath roundabout. 
The works will include:

· diversion of utilities (approximately 1 day closure before Christmas) 

· removal of the Church Lane bridge (1 weekend closure before Christmas)
· alterations to existing abutments and piers

· installation of the new Church Lane bridge (1 weekend closure around Easter 2016)
Signs informing the public of the closures will be onsite at least two weeks before each closure.

Changes to Sort It Centres
From the 1st October 2015 the opening hours will change at all Sort It Centres from 8.30am to 4.30pm seven days a week all year round.
Later this year and next year further changes will occur including:

· introduction of vehicle registration for all residents

· electronic permits for all vans, limiting them to 12 visits a year
These changes have been made for several reasons following a public consultation. Primarily to make the opening hours more appropriate to the times the sites are used most, to stop trade waste being brought to sites, to reduce the number of non - South Glos. residents visiting the sites and to make it easier for staff to identify and turn away non - residents and commercial users.

More information on how to register vehicles will be available later this year.
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QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER AUTUMN 
Official Dedication of the Newleaze Bridge
On Sunday 4th October the Parish Council dedicated the 

Newleaze bridge to Frank Smith who has worked tirelessly at 
the community woodland since the field was purchased in 1995. 
Several Parish Councillors attended the event which was also supported by the families of children from the Early Years Nursery who visit Newleaze once a week for forest school.

Frank who has now retired has been supported by a group of volunteers who maintain the woodland.

Please contact the Clerk telephone number 01454 776922 if you are interested in becoming a volunteer at Newleaze on the first Sunday of the month from 10.00am.
Frenchay Village Museum News
The museum has had its National Accreditation status with the Arts Council renewed after its five year review. It was a daunting task undertaken by a core of volunteers over a period of six months. This status ensures that the museum is operating to national standards and significantly opens doors to grants. 
The current visiting exhibition is by Winterbourne Medieval Barn. 
Other displays about local families and Frenchay hospital continue.

The museum opens Saturday and Sunday 2 – 5pm and Wednesday 1 – 4pm entry is free. The last day of opening this year is the 30th November and reopens on the 3rd January 2016.

The museum website: frenchaymuseumarchives.co.uk has many local records, censuses, parish magazines, school logbooks etc. is well worth a visit.   
Avon and Somerset Police Beat Surgery
The following dates for the beat surgery at the Greenfield Centre are:

9th December 2015 14.00 hrs – 16.00 hrs

13th January 2016   16.00 hrs – 18.00 hrs

10th February 2016 16.00 hrs – 18.00 hrs

If you are unable to attend any of these dates please contact PC Ball or PCSO Dexter on 101 or visit www.avonandsomerset.police.uk
Following requests from residents the Parish Council are installing a dog bin in the lane leading from Church Lane to the nature reserves Monks Pool and Bradley Brook.

A new modernised website is being planned for the Parish Council next year. 
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